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Western Nova Scotia Chapter

March 20, 2019
Western NS Chapter Meeting Minutes
Department of Labour and Advanced Ed, Bridgewater
Time:

5:05 p.m.
Location:
Conference Room at 270 Logan Road, Bridgewater, Nova Scotia 
In Attendance:
David Welsh

Dept. of Environment and Advanced Ed

Kathy Betts

Ennis Safety, Security & Consulting Group

Paul Fynes

Retired

Stewart Franck

Workplace Performance Manager

Bill Conrad

Cooke Aquaculture
Nick Dorman

Cooke Aquaculture
Leigh Nash

NSCC Grad
Janice Rahme 

SafeStart
Lynn Ozon

NSCC Grad
Christopher Pernette
Stelia Aerospace

Scott Leslie

Cooke Aquaculture

Raymond Garland
Cooke Aquaculture

Larry Rosborough
SSI Consulting Solutions
Steve Donovan

Cooke Aquaculture

Regrets:

Eric Bolland

Bolland Driving Solutions
Bob Neilson 

Ennis Safety, Security & Consulting Group
Jeff Brett

CHSE Services

Conrad LeLievre
CBCL
Wanda Balsor

Ennis Safety, Security & Consulting Group
Gary Slaunwhite
G & P Safety

Heather Wright

Scotia Recycling

Stacey Maguire

Glooscap Ventures
Melanie Bond

All-Tech

Theresa McGuire
Canadian Coast Guard
Andrew Teal 

DOEL
1. Call to Order by Stewart Franck at 5:05 pm
2. Welcome and Introductions – Stewart welcomed the group and provided an overview of the CSSE and our Chapter, followed by a round table introduction. 
3. Stewart thanked David for hosting the meeting 
4. David advised the group of the emergency procedures.
5.  Presentation – “Occupational Diving Safety Association” by Steve Donovan
6. Kathy thanked Steve Donovan for his very informative presentation in bringing awareness to the group on both Scuba and Surface diving.  This was an excellent presentation and caught a lot of attention by the group.  Most diving accidents are fatal.  The Nova Scotia Diving Regulations are 2005 and lots have changed since then.  This Association is not funded by Workers’ Compensation of Nova Scotia and is in need of supporters to help bring legislation changes to diving in Nova Scotia and also to Canada.  The pictures in this presentation were fantastic and very explanatory.  At present, there are only 6 members in this Association.
7. Approval of the Agenda
8. Kathy provided an overview of the January Meeting Minutes and called for amendments to the minutes regarding work locations of two members.
Business arising from previous Meeting
a. Atlantic RVP Leadership – to be held April 12th and 13th in Charlottetown, which the Executive Team are invited to attend.  There will be Web-site Training provided at that time.
b. Management Guide – Will be drafted by the Executives and reviewed at the Leadership event

c. CSSE Courses – There are no courses scheduled and we will be reaching out to the NS and NB Chapters to see if there is enough interest.  This will be reviewed at our April meeting.
d. Chain Saw Workshop – April 20th at the Glooscap Community Centre – 9:00 to Noon with Tommy Harper presenting.  Flyer will be sent out to Members for promoting.
e. Mental Health First Aid – May 22nd & 23rd Bob Neilson will be the Instructor. A location will be determined and forwarded to members. Should anyone be interested in taking this course please contact Wanda Balsor.  This will be opened to anyone who may be interested.  There is one of these sessions being held next week at ENNIS Safety, Security & Consulting Group.  Should you know anyone who may be interested in taking it next week, please contact Wanda as well.
f. New Membership Strategies – Larry will be looking to form a sub-group at our next meeting to start making a plan.  Strategies will also be discussed at the Leadership Meeting in April.
g. Steps for Life – Saturday May 11th in Halifax – This will be held Mother’s Day weekend and would be a great thing to do with your Mothers.  As a Chapter we will be putting a group together.  Should anyone be interested in walking please let Kathy know.  
h. NAOSH Week – May 6th to 11th As part of the Executive, Kathy reached out to National and has secured $525.00 (half of what the cost will be) to help promote safety and the CSSE via radio ads during NAOSH Week.  There will be two ads run on two different radio stations.

i. Joint Chapter Meeting – We are hoping to secure the October meeting as our Joint Meeting with the NS Chapter. Kathy to make phone contact with the Chapter Chair.
Chapter Reports 

a. Finance – Kathy reported the total and noted there is one cheque remaining to be deducted for the total (AGM expenses for Stewart Franck)
Membership – Larry reported there are currently there are 20 active members, 3 in grace period and 15 that have expired.  Larry will be reaching out to the three in grace period.  There were 10 invitations set out to various companies that have not had representation with 5 responses and person attending from Stelia. Larry has followed-up with expired members and will be developing a survey.  He reminded members to help recruit new members and extend invites to potential members. 
b. Program - David reported he has provided a list of opportunities for 2019 programs to the Executives. These opportunities, like the one at this meeting, will continue throughout the year.
c. By-Laws – Bob was not present at the meeting

9. New Business

a. Building Safety Partnerships – Edgar Gaudet has reached out to the Yarmouth Chamber of Commerce and they would like our Chapter to work with them on hosting a session in May.  The Chamber will do all the planning and ask that we provide the speakers.  Kathy to work with Edgar to finalize a date and reach out to Speakers from Department of Labour and Workers’ Compensation.  She also suggested that we consider a speaker from the Fisheries Safety Association as Yarmouth is a fishing community.
b. Conference Booth – National would like to remind the Chapter there is everything needed for a booth, should we wish to use.  When we get the Booth, it comes with prizes that we are able to hold draws for.
c. Webinars Available – National has Training Webinars available for professional development should the Chapter wish to use as Programs for our Meetings or Lunch N’ Learns.  

d. Global Meet – This application is available to Chapters to be able to host a meeting and invite people remotely.
e. CSSE Awards – It is that time of year once again – please check the web-site for an overview of the award categories available and let the Executive Committee know if there are any awards you would like to see the Chapter submit.
Prior to closing the meeting, the Chair called for any remaining questions or final remarks.  There was a discussion as to how we as a chapter take the information we heard in the program regarding “diving safety” and the poor record in Canada as well as lack of CSA movement and make a change. It was agreed that we need to reach out to National and urge the CSSE to look into this at the CSA level.

Larry and Paul will draft a letter to National, on behalf of the Chapter, and circulate to the Executive for review and submission.
10. Kathy thanked David Welsh for hosting the meeting. 

11. Date of next meeting – April 17th @ 5:00 PM, to be held at Glooscap First Nations, Hantsport, NS
12. Adjournment 8:00 pm

Vision:  An advocate for safety in every workplace through education and knowledge sharing.

Mission: To be a resource for professional development, knowledge and information exchange for our members, our profession and the public.

